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Graveley Parish Council 
Graveley 

Hertfordshire 
 

Email: Parishclerk@graveley.org.uk 
 

The Traffic Commissioner 
Hillcrest House 
386 Harehills Lane 
LEEDS LS9 6NF  
 
Sent via email: Claire.Shillteto@OTC.gov.uk only 

25th June 2019 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
RE: Goods Vehicle Operator Licence - 1A High Street Graveley SG4 7LE 
REF: OF2024197 and AD5226 
 
I am writing on behalf of the Graveley Parish Council to object to the application of a licence for four 
goods vehicles and three trailers on the above site. 
 
Graveley Parish Council object to the issue of this Goods Vehicle Operator licence for the following 
reasons:- 
 
The North Hertfordshire District Council are currently investigating this company as they appear to be 
in breach of Planning controls, having a static caravan occupied on site without permission  and despite 
asking them to remove the caravan, this vehicle still remains in situ.  This type of conduct does not 
reflect well on this company’s good repute/fitness. 
 
The position of this site means that there will be an increase in heavy goods vehicles coming through 
the village itself, weighing in excess of 3.5 tonnes. 
 
The site entrance is on a bend where visibility of oncoming traffic is restricted and slow moving 
vehicles leaving and entering the site presents a major traffic hazard. This is in addition to the existing 
site being very close to a well-known major accident black spot at the junction of B197 with the North 
Road. 
 

These proposed operations will generate noise and dust, which in turn will create air pollution, which is 

not in keeping with, or suitable for, a site within the Green Belt on the edge of a small village with a 

nursery and school very nearby. 
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Our Graveley Parish Councillors are also concerned that the site does not have adequate/appropriate 

catch drainage to stop pollution into ground water/drain in field or specific fencing in place to catch 

anything taken by wind. 

             

The heavy goods vehicles will also require a wheel wash before leaving site to stop any debris and mud 

being transferred on to the highway. 

 

We are somewhat concerned of this Company’s good repute as we understand that they have 

continued to using this site with their Lorries without a licence for some time. 
 
Yours faithfully 
For and on behalf of Graveley Parish Council 

 

Danielle Galvan 
 
Danielle Galvan 
Graveley Parish Clerk 
 
c.c U SKIP LTD 1A High Street Graveley SG4 7LE 
 


